
From: Marie McCusker <marie@petalumadowntown.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2024 10:26:59 PM 
To: Kevin McDonnell <kmcdonnell@cityofpetaluma.org>; Janice Cader-Thompson 
<Jcaderthompson@cityofpetaluma.org>; Karen Nau <knau@cityofpetaluma.org>; Mike 
Healy <mhealy@cityofpetaluma.org>; Barnacle, Brian 
<bbarnacle@cityofpetaluma.org>; Dennis Pocekay <dpocekay@cityofpetaluma.org>; 
John Shribbs <jshribbs@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Cc: Peggy Flynn <pflynn@cityofpetaluma.org>; Brian Oh <boh@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: PDA Letter to city Re Downtown Overlay  

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM 
OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.--- 
Please find signed letter attached. 

Dear Mayor Kevin McDonnell, City Council Members, Peggy Flynn, City Manager, and 
Brian O., Director of Community Development, 

In November of last year, the Petaluma Downtown Association Board of Directors shared 
several concerns that we felt needed to be addressed within or in parallel to the downtown 
overlay. These issues were highlighted as essential for the continued vitality and integrity 
of our downtown community. 

Today, the board convened to discuss these concerns further and would like to bring them 
to your attention once more, as outlined in our updated letter dated November 11, 2024, 
attached herewith. 
For your reference, we have also attached our original letter from November 6, 2023. 

Respectfully, on behalf of the Board of Directors, 

Sincerely 

Marie McCusker 
Executive Director 
Petaluma Downtown Association & Visitor Program 
(707) 762 9348
marie@petalumadowntown.com
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November 11, 2024 

Mayor Kevin McDonnell, City Council Members 
Peggy Flynn, City Manager 
11 English Street 
Petaluma, CA 94952 

Dear Mayor McDonnell, City Council Members and City Manager, 

We, the Board of Directors of the Petaluma Downtown Association, would like to urgently 

remind you of the concerns addressed in our letter of November 2023 regarding the proposed 

overlay, and in general the development of Downtown. 

We firmly believe that any actions taken by the city to drive development in downtown 

Petaluma should address the concerns of downtown merchants.  These concerns, as 

communicated last year are: 

1. The creation of a retail formula for the downtown area so that prosperity does not

inadvertently drive out our local businesses in favor of chain and franchise businesses.

2. More public parking should be addressed as part of any plan before changes are made

that would further exacerbate the issue.

3. The creation of ordinances that would encourage or require the maintenance and

development of blighted and underused properties.  The overlay is part of this, but we

do not feel it will be effective without directly addressing these issues.

We support the idea of a luxury hotel downtown.  We have received conflicting information 

regarding how the overlay and spot zoning directly apply to the project and ask the city to make 

a clear statement on this matter.  Based on Eric Danly’s comments at the October 7th meeting 

we understand that spot zoning is legal in California if it provides a public benefit, which we 

believe it does in the form of a more prosperous downtown. 

Please communicate to us where these issues stand in your planning process, and if we can 

expect to see them adopted in parallel with the proposed overlay.  Thank you for your time and 

consideration. 

Sincerely 

K Schikore 
Karla Schikore 
President 
Petaluma Downtown Association 

210 Lakeville Street, Petaluma, CA, 94954 (707) 762 9348 
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